
 

            

Dues are due at  

September meeting! 

 

 Active Members $35 

            Honorary Members $15 

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          
 

 

 

 

Share Your News 

For future reference, here are the deadlines for 
submitting content for the monthly newsletters.  
Stay in touch!  Send articles to me as a Word 
document or simply in the body of an email. 

Send to: starckm@msn.com 

Please call if you have any questions. 

Mary Starck - 970-214-4332 

        Month          Content Deadline 

     October    Sept. 22 

     November                Oct. 27 

     January                    Dec. 15        

      February                 Jan. 26 

      March                      Feb. 23 

      April                         Mar. 23 

      May                         Apr. 27 
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Mark Your Calendar! 
 

General Meeting 

Tuesday, September 11- 7 pm 

Trinity Lutheran Church 

3333 Duffield Ave. 

Loveland, CO 
 

Facility will be open from 6 to 

7pm for committee meetings. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

JUST A NOTE… 
 

Dear Philo Ladies, 

Thanks for the great support during 

my two year term as your treasurer. 

 I truly enjoyed it and wish the club 

continued success. 

 

Sincerely, 

Mary Starck 
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Philo Sisters 

Another year, another century of providing support for our community!  And, what an 

exciting year it will be!   

I hope everyone had a wonderful, relaxing and hot summer!  Although we’ve been on 

break from our monthly meetings, our committees have been hard at work.  Dine Out 

With Heart is ready to roll out another successful fundraiser that is focused on 

eliminating hunger in our community.  And, this year you’ll have the opportunity to help 

with this fundraiser without being on the committee! So, sign up at the September 

meeting!  Mark your calendars for the first two weeks of October to dine at one of our 

local restaurants and support Philo. 

The 100 Year Committee is wrapping up the planning for the Autumn Gala and ready to 

open the doors to this wonderful event to raise funds to support Alternative to Violence.   

If you haven’t purchased your ticket to this amazing event—hurry!  It will be a sellout! 

Don’t miss out—bring your check book (or plastic) to bid on the silent auction items.  

Can’t wait! 

This year, we are privileged to welcome 8 new members: Janice Marchman (Jeanne 

Findley); Brianne Smith, Ruth Swanty, Patti Gabelman (Stacee Kersley); Phyllis 

Wasmuth and Leslie Herman (Dianne McInturff); Cindy Glass (Shannon Voggesser); 

and, Cheryl Hitchens (Kathy Matsunaka).  Please support them in transitioning into their 

first year of Philo. 

As we can all recall, last year we updated our bylaws.  Please make sure that you are 

familiar with these bylaws as they will be our guide.  As a special note—all applications 

for new members are due MARCH 1 to the Vice President, Shannon Voggesser.  The 

Board will review these applications prior to bringing forward the list of candidates at 

the March meeting.  Applications are online and will be available at each meeting. 

Enjoy the waning days of summer—get energized!  We have a tremendous amount of 

work ahead of us to continue to support the needs of our community. 

Please feel free to contact me, if needed.  And remember:  We may not always agree with 

each other, but we can always be kind to one another! 

Jeanne Findley 

President 2018-19 

 

 

  

Message From Our President 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

        JULY 
Marsha Reed  1 

Glenna Bliss-Cook  12 

Heather Brown  13 

Shirley Hogan  15 

Myrna McIntosh  16 

Elaine Persichitte  19 

Denise Rhoades  20 

Trudy Echardt  25 

Linda Juergensen  31 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

                                

  

 

June, July, August & September 
   

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Throughout the summer the following cards were sent: 

         July – 

A get well cards was sent to Betty Brammer 

Sympathy cards were sent to Ceri Anderson, Cindy Kurtz 

and Eunice Holthusen on the death of Ceri’s husband. 

Good wishes were sent to Marilyn Pyle, a Philo member since 

1970 who has moved to Florida to be closer to her 

family. 

A get well card was sent to Nancy Patterson. 
          

 August – 

 A get well card was sent to Sharon Sheets 

 

Any Philo needs, happy or sad, call us, respectfully submitted, 

Chair:  MaryAnn Lane - malane814@yahoo.com  970-461-4911 
           

             

Sunshine Committee 
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JUNE 
Karen Leu  1 

Joyce Mathias  1 

Nancy Guffey  2 

Gay Sennett  8 

Susan Linden  11 

Linda Stangel 14 

Judy Grommon  20 

Beth Soderquist  21 

Corrine Adams  21 

Jan Frame  25 

RaeJean Sendek  25 

DeeDee Warnock  25 

Janice Farley  27 

Gerta Fereday  29 

Karen Vinal  29                       
 

AUGUST 
Natalie Parker  1 

Phyllis McCormick  3 

Nancy Roe  5 

Kathy Leonard  6 

Carol Watt  8 

Gerry Henderson  10 

Debbie Riley  10 

Jeanne Westerman  11 

Stevie Benkendorf  14 

MaryAnn Lane  14 

Jeanne Findley  15 

Mary K. Spangler  17 

Sue Taigman  18 

Phyllis Polucha  21 

Kandi Smith  21 

Sara Quale  25 

SEPTEMBER 
Gretchen Bennett  1 

Eileen Huddle  1 

Linda Anderson  9 

Jamie Powell  17 

Patti Gabelman  19 

Barbara Giesey  21 

Pam Pellizzari  22 

Marne Engelking  26 

Karen Pielin  26 



 

 
             

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here’s the scoop… 
 

Early Childhood has been busy since mid July.  Most school 

supplies were ordered but some Target items we just had to make 

multiple trips.  It was much easier ordering in bulk this year.  We 

made fast work of assembling the school bags and will deliver 

them the week of the 27th.   

We will also be delivering a “Pete the Cat” book along with a story board set for 

each classroom. 
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FALL SHOPPING EXTRAVAGANZA 
 

We’re all gearing up for a fun day of shopping at the Extravaganza at the Outlet Mall on 

October 20th!!  Tickets @ $20 each will be available before and after the Sept. and Oct. 

meetings.  Philo gets half of the ticket money back, plus a portion of raffle ticket sales as 

long as we purchase 50 tickets.  My chokecherry jelly will be given out to those who 

purchase tickets at the meetings. 

We will have a brief committee meeting @ 6:15 pm on Sept. 11th before general meeting.  

Currently the committee consists of myself, Marge McCoy and Juanita Cisneros.  We could 

use one more person.  Call me if you are interested.  It’s a fun committee! 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kay Robinson, Chair   

667-0993 or 214-0053 

  

DUCK RACE NEWS… 

 

The Rotary Duck Race ticket sales was another success. We sold 378 tickets and Philo’s 

80% of the sales totaled $864.  Thank you to all who purchased tickets and hopefully we 

have some winners to report to the club. 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

Mary Voggesser, chair      

Diane Meuret, vice chair 

 

 



 

 

 

 

The Dine Out With Heart committee requests volunteers to help during 

the October 1-14 fundraiser.  This does not require any committee 

meetings, just helping us out with the fundraiser as a “runner” or a 

“counter”.  Last year there were 23 participating businesses.  This year 

we have at least 32 businesses with the possibility of having up to 43 

signing up to participate.  The committee could use volunteers to be a 

“runner” or “counter”. 

Runner obligations: 

Tuesday September 25 or Thursday the 26:  Pick up the fundraiser materials from Betty 

Brammer’s home. 

 By Friday September 28:  Deliver materials to your assigned businesses.  

Monday October 8:  Pick up the donation envelopes from the businesses and deliver to a 

committee member.   

Tuesday, October 9:  Deliver the server prizes and patron winner information on drawings 

offered by businesses.  

Sometime October 17-21:  Pick up all donation envelopes and fundraiser materials from the 

businesses and deliver to a committee member.   

Sometime soon after Thursday October 25:  Deliver server prizes and patron winner 

information on drawings offered by businesses. 

Counter obligations: 

Come Monday October 8 at 6:30 to Betty Brammer’s home to open envelopes and count 

donations and/or come Thursday October 25 to open envelopes and count donations, same 

location and same time.  Last year we opened over 800 total envelopes and had a blast doing 

so while drinking wine and laughing a lot! 

As the fundraiser gets bigger and bigger each year, the committee will continue to need 

volunteers to help.  Without additional volunteers, the committee members will have an 

unrealistic amount of work to make this fundraiser as successful as it can possibly become. 

Your help would be much appreciated.  Contact Dona Menzies at 970-667-6656 or  

970-481-4923 or email dmenzies123@gmail.com.  You can also let me know at the Philo 

general meeting, September 11. 

 

Dona Menzies 

DOWH Chair 
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HARVESTING HOPE FOR A BRIGHTER TOMORROW 

Harvest Moon Gala    
October 20th Ellis Ranch 

 

Celebrating 100 years of service couldn’t be more gratifying than hosting the Gala to benefit 

Alternatives to Violence’s Transitional Living Center. Ellis Ranch is a meaningful site to hold 

this event, as Roxie Ellis was a driving force in 1982 to begin the concept of providing 

alternatives to women and/or men caught in a spiral of troubled times. Philo has a long 

history of supporting ATV and especially the Transitional Living Center as the organization 

sponsored the first apartment. Commitment to TLC continues to this day.  

 

The culmination of our 100 Year Anniversary, with this event has taken the gifts of time, 

talent, and dedication, (sometimes perseverance) of our Philo members. Sponsorships and 

donations have been overwhelming, auction items off the chart. A bonus has been the bonding 

of friendships with old and new members as committees work together.  

 

You or your significant other could be driving home this Mercedes Kit Car donated by Barry 

Floyd for the live auction.  

 
There is limited time to be part of living the history and making the memory! 
 

 

Officers 
 

PRESIDENT:         Jeanne Findley – jeanne.findley@gmail.com 
VICE-PRESIDENT:         Shannon Voggesser – shannonvoggesser@gmail.com 
TREASURER:         Marge McCoy – mccoyfarm@hotmail.com 
CORRESPONDING:       Natalie Parker – natalieparker1122@yahoo.com 
SECRETARY:         Pam Stevens – pstevens1953@msn.com 
PAST PRESIDENT:        Miki Roth – mikiroth@thegroupinc.com 
 

Newsletter 
CONTENT & LAYOUT EDITOR:  

Mary Starck - starckm@msn.com 
 

MASS MAILINGS:  
Peggy Pellizzari – peggy_loveland@comcast.net 
Denise Rhoades – denisee@lpbroadband.net 
Trudy Eckhardt – trudy_eckhardt@msn.com 

 
 


